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General Meeting Dates: 
2nd Tuesday each month 

PINE GROVE Baptist Church 
4200 NW 39th Ave 
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Board Meeting Dates: 
4th Tuesday each month 

 
/ƭǳō hŶŎŜǊǎ 

President — Denise Gaboury 
    1st VP — Pam Rice 
   2nd VP — John McKamey 
   Secretary —  Sarah Wingfield 
   Treasurer — Doris Horton 
 

/ƭǳō 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ 
Debbie Brauneck 

Kathy Davis 
Claire Hedrick 
Marge Saucier 

Linda Graham—alternate 
 

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 9ŘƛǘƻǊ 
Claire Hedrick 

 
aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ /ƘŀƛǊ 

Kathy Davis 
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Ih[L5!¸ th¢ [¦/Y 
DƛƊ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜ 

 
.ǊƛƴƎ ŀ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ƛǘŜƳ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜΦ   
 
!ƭǎƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ƎƛƊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ ƎƛƊ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ 
ƴƻǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ hb[¸ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƛƴΦ  DƛƊ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ϷмрΦ 
 
/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ /ƭŀƛǊŜ IŜŘǊƛŎƪ ооф-снлу  
ƻǊ 5ŜƴƛǎŜ DŀōƻǳǊȅ омс-прпо ƛŦ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΦ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

!b5      IƻƭƛŘŀȅ CǳƴŘ wŀƛǎŜǊ 
 
9ŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ǘƻ {ǘ CǊŀƴŎƛǎ IƻǳǎŜ tŜǘ /ŀǊŜ 
 
.ǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ōŀƎǎ ƻŦ ŘǊȅ ŘƻƎ ŦƻƻŘ ƻǊ ŎŀƴƴŜŘ 
ŘƻƎ ŦƻƻŘΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǘƻ {ǘΦ CǊŀƴŎƛǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǘƘŜƳ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ 
ǘƘƻǎŜ ƴŜŜŘƛƴƎ ŜȄǘǊŀ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘƻƎǎΦ 
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/ƻƴƎǊŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ /ŀƴƛƴŜ {ǇƻǘƭƛƎƘǘ - /ƻŎƪŜǊ {ǇŀƴƛŜƭ 
{ŜǊǾŜǎ ŀǎ ά[ŜƎƛǎƭŀǝǾŜ ¢ƘŜǊŀǇȅ 5ƻƎέ ƻƴ /ŀǇƛǘƻƭ 
Iƛƭƭ 
By: Government Relations Department 
 
When you go to Capitol Hill, you expect to have 
meetings and to exchange business cards.  If you stop 
by the Office of Congressman Jim Bridenstine, you may 
receive one for “Oliver – Spaniel and Statesman”.  
These cards (not paid for at taxpayer expense) have a 
photo of the office’s official “Legislative Therapy Dog” 
– a friendly Cocker Spaniel named Oliver, who has 
been a regular in the office since the Congressman 
took office in 2013. 
 
Oliver, who belongs to Communications Director Sheryl 
Kaufman, “gets more photo requests than the 
Congressman,” she explained.  “The photo business 
cards are necessary because Oliver often gets too 
excited and interested in his visitors to sit still for a 
photo op.” 
 
Oliver takes his job very seriously, says Kaufman.  Once 
he has greeted everyone he often chooses to join them 
in the meeting.  “However,” she clarifies, “if he is in the 
Congressman’s office and hears anyone else coming 
into the outer office, he politely scratches at the door 
to ask to go out and greet the new visitors.”  
 
Oliver can boast as being the only member of the 
Oklahoma Congressman’s Washington, DC office to 
have actually been born in the state.  Oliver, whose 
parents were both AKC-registered Cocker Spaniels, was 
born on a farm near Sapulpa, Oklahoma, in August 
2007.  “When I went to see the litter,” his owner 
explained, “…I immediately fell in love with Oliver.  The 
8-year-old son of the farmer said, ‘He’s the one 
everyone picks up first.’” 
 
Nine years later, Oliver still has many adoring fans.  “I 
never thought I’d be a receptionist for a dog…,” the 
Congressman’s office manager once said. “I just had to 
ask someone to come back later because Oliver was in 
a meeting!” 
 
Visitors to Bridenstine’s office love meeting Oliver, and 
find him to be a calming influence to the sometimes 
overwhelming experience of going to Capitol Hill.  This 
is true from constituents to dignitaries.  

One time, a foreign ambassador came to the office.  
“As soon as the ambassador went into the 
Congressman’s office,” Kaufman related, “one very 
imposing attaché in full dress uniform sat on the floor 
and played with Oliver, saying ‘I had a cocker spaniel as 
a child.’” 
 
Cocker Spaniels currently rank 30th on the AKC’s list of 
the most popular breeds in the United States, and 
Kaufmann has learned that many like this attaché 
fondly remember a cocker spaniel they have known.  
“Everyone wants to talk about a dog they have loved,” 
said Kaufman. “Recently a Congressman stopped me 
and asked me to take a photo of him and Oliver so he 
could send it to his mom who lost her Cocker a couple 
of years ago.” 
 
He is also much-loved among Bridenstine’s staff.  
According to Kaufman, “everyone shares [their lunch 
with Oliver] and when one person tells him ‘last bite’, 
he moves on to the next [desk].”  
 
Besides his human friends, Oliver also enjoys visiting 
his canine friends Patches (“who is really shy and 
works down the hall”) and Mazie (“who is a little loud 
and works around the corner”).  He also loves it when 
Charlie, owned by Bridenstine’s Legislative Director, 
comes to visit the office.  
 
One of Oliver’s favorite nightly rituals is running down 
one of the big marble halls in the Cannon Office 
Building before going home to expend some of that 
energy for which Cocker Spaniels are known.  Oliver is 
also a member of the Congressional Cemetery, a very 
old cemetery near Capitol Hill where dog owners pay 
an annual fee that allows their dogs to walk and play 
off-leash.  
 
Congressman Bridenstine’s office recognizes the 
benefits of having a dog in the office.  “As soon as the 
Congressman’s wife learned that dogs were welcome 
in the House [of Representatives],” Kaufman said, “she 
decided that Oliver just had to be a part of the DC 
office team.” 
 
Bridenstine’s office also believes that dogs in the office 
can actually help stimulate the economy.  “Many 
people who take their dogs to work are in small 
businesses,” noted Kaufman.  “Interestingly that is 
where the most economic growth occurs.”  Economic 
growth is an issue of great importance to the 
Congressman, and his office believes that this benefits 
his constituents as well as their dogs.   
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The American Cancer Society’s Bark For Life is an ACS 
fundraising event that honors the care-giving qualities 
of our canine “best friends”. 
 
This event was held on 11/19/2016.  We participated 
with a table—giving prizes and information about 
GGDFA. 
 
THANK YOU Sarah and Denise for getting together with 
me for  good day! 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
/ƻƴƎǊŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ /ŀƴƛƴŜ {ǇƻǘƭƛƎƘǘ όŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘύ 
 
He is concerned that “desperate, worried people” are 
those that may have more of a tendency to abuse 
animals. She said that the Congressman (and Oliver) 
believe the country “needs economic prosperity – and 
more dog treats!” 
 
Oliver is an ambassador for responsible dog 
ownership and demonstrates how a well-loved dog 
can benefit not just the dog but the people around 
him.  Wherever he goes on the Hill, Oliver brightens 
the day of visitors and staff.  As his owner 
affectionately summarized, “Oli just generates a lot of 
sweetness and light in a place sorely lacking both.” 
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 /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 9ǾŜƴǘ 
 DŀƛƴŜǎǾƛƭƭŜ IŜŀƭǘƘ /ŀǊŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊ 
 ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ млκнрκнлмс 
 
We had a "mini dog show" which consisted a red 
carpet run with each dog and then a meet and greet 
with the residents at the facility.  
 
THANK YOU everyone that was able to participate.   
 
We will be doing more events in the future. 
I know it is hard doing a daytime week event because 
of work schedules.  The Activity Director will try and 
workout  weekend event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

aŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ .ǳƭƭŘƻƎ tǳǇǇȅ ²Ƙƻ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ±ŜǊȅ 
LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ bŜǿ Wƻō 

Published www.akc.org 
By Randa Kriss 

 
This Bulldog puppy is less than two-months-old, but 
he's already got himself a very important job. The pup's 
name is Handsome Dan XVIII and he is the new mascot 
for Yale University. 
 
Handsome Dan already has a twitter account, where he 
shared this absolutely adorable picture of himself. 
   
Handsome Dan XVIII follows in the footsteps of 17 
other Bulldogs who had the proud job of representing 
Yale around campus and at sporting events. 
 
The tradition of Handsome Dan was established in the 
1890's by a young man from Victorian England who 
attended the school. Yale was the first university in the 
United States to adopt a mascot, making Handsome 
Dan one of the most well-known mascots in the nation. 
   
Handsome Dan XVIII will be trained for his new role 
and have time to get acclimated to mascot life. In no 
time, he'll be strutting his stuff around campus! 
 
Here are a few of the most popular official dog mascots 
for Division I schools, in alphabetical order: 
 
Bully XXI, Bulldog - Mississippi State University 
Butler Blue III, Bulldog - Butler University 
Dubs, Alaskan Malamute - University of Washington 
Jonathan XIV, Siberian Husky - University of Conn 
Reveille IX, Collie - Texas A&M University 
Smokey X, Bluetick Coonhound - University of Tenn 
Uga X, Bulldog - University of Georgia 
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The fact is that even if your dog has a well-balanced diet, 
she may still go for the green stuff on a regular basis. 
And studies have shown that most types of grasses will 
not make dogs throw up. So the idea that dogs eat grass 
because they are missing something in their diet does 
not stand up to scrutiny. (Though grass does contain 
essential nutrients that a dog might crave anyway.) 
There has also been no hard science proving that eating 
grass is linked to vomiting. That said, the ingestion of 
grass does make some dogs vomit, but it’s unclear if it 
was the grass that gave the dog the upset stomach to 
begin with. 
 
So Why Do They Eat It? 
Whether they scarf it up by the mouthful or daintily 
nibble just a few blades, the answer may be simple: They 
just like the way it tastes. Remember, dogs enjoy all 
sorts of things that disgust the human palate—dirty 
socks and gristle from the trash can, anyone? 
 
Writing for the Purdue University College of Veterinary 
Medicine, Andrea Rediger says, “another theory states 
that undomesticated dogs are naturally omnivores 
(meat and plant-eaters), therefore domesticated dogs 
instinctively include plant material in their diet. 
Alternatively, some speculate that undomesticated dogs 
would ingest plant material in the stomachs of their 
prey, and therefore the species developed a taste for it.” 
 
Petmd.com points out that “for tens of thousands of 
years, these opportunistic scavengers have devoured 
anything and everything, as long as it fulfilled their basic 
dietary requirements.” 
 
It has been documented that there are several species of 
wild canids that also commonly eat grass. 
 
Despite the lack of solid evidence that grass-eating is 
directly related to a dog self-curing, Petmd.com says 
that it does seem like dogs will seek out a natural 
remedy for a gassy or upset stomach, and grass may do 
the trick: “When ingested, the grass blade tickles the 
throat and stomach lining; this sensation, in turn, may 
cause the dog to vomit, especially if the grass is gulped 
down rather than chewed.” 
 
The Purdue article also cautions that even if our dogs 
aren’t eating grass because they’re trying to vomit, care 
should be taken to make sure they’re not sick:  
 

“Your veterinarian can determine whether your dog 
has an underlying gastrointestinal disease with a 
physical exam, fecal exam, and blood tests including a 
blood count and chemistry panel. The blood count 
tells us if there is inflammation or blood loss that 
could indicate bleeding into the GI tract; the chemistry 
panel assesses the health and function of body 
systems including the pancreas and liver, which are 
intricately associated with the gastrointestinal tract. If 
your veterinarian diagnoses GI disease, proper 
treatment can be prescribed. So when should you call 
your veterinarian? If your pet experiences lethargy, 
diarrhea, weight loss concurrent with grass-induced 
vomiting, she should see the vet. If not, you can 
probably rest easy knowing that your dog is just doing 
what dogs do.” 
 
Is Eating Grass Dangerous For Dogs?  
Most experts say that letting your dog eat grass poses 
no real risk. But do keep an eye on it, especially if 
there is a sudden increase in grass eating; it could be a 
sign of an underlying illness. And always monitor a 
teething puppy, because ingesting a lot leaves, grass, 
and sticks can lead to a blockage. 
 
If you notice that your dog has been munching away 
on grass or houseplants, you may want to introduce 
natural herbs or cooked vegetables into his diet. 
 
You may also want to buy a small tray of grass just for 
your dog, or start an herbal home garden. This will 
give your pooch an alternative to eating the outdoor 
grass and landscaping, which could lead to accidental 
ingestion of pesticides, herbicides, or chemicals that 
have been used to treat your yard. 
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{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ bƻǝŎŜ ƻŦ DD5C! aŜŜǝƴƎǎ 

The next General Meeting of the GGDFA will be ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ  
5ŜŎ моƘΣ promptly at 7:30 pm PINE GROVE BAPTIST 
CHURCH, 4200 NW 39TH AVE, Gainesville, FL 

 

The next Board Meeting will be Tuesday, 5ŜŎ нт ǘƘ 

¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ  

[h/!¢LhbΥ 
OAK HALL SCHOOL  -  Covered and lighted  

Tower Road , Gainesville 
 

hōŜŘƛŜƴŎŜκwŀƭƭȅ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ— Thursdays 6:00 pm 
With Denise Gaboury  316-4543 

 

/ƻƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ—see Susie Keel—Facebook 

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

The views and opinions in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the Newsletter Editor or those of the GGDFA Officers 
and Board of Directors. 

The editor reserves the right to edit or withhold copy that which may be detrimental to the standards of this publication. The 
deadline for submission of articles, announcements, and brags to the newsletter is the 15th of each month. Materials received 
after that date will appear in the following month’s publication, depending upon space availability. 

You can email the editor at claire@ggdfa.org. 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

mailto:victoria@ggdfa.org

